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10 October 2011
PRESS RELEASE

CIF’S CALL FOR INDUSTRY’S  ACTIVE INVOLVEMENT
The CIF gathered together close to 45 companies at the coast at a recent event held at the Swakopmund Hotel and Entertainment Centre. This first get-together was part of a series of events throughout the country.  
The evening kicked-off with presentations by the CIF followed by a very active public discussion. Subsequently, guests – including existing members and non-members of the CIF – networked to further deliberate issues affecting the industry. The evening ended with a prize draw for a weekend for two persons at the very luxurious and charming Cape Cross Lodge in the remote areas of the Skeleton Coast –  an ideal location for a perfect weekend break.

With currently close to 150 members – and 40 new companies having joint the federation - the CIF is convinced that the rapid growth in membership is due the industry feeling let down by Government. With rapidly growing foreign participation in Namibia’s construction sector, the industry is becoming an increasingly competitive environment for Namibian companies. 
At the meeting with construction companies and Namibian suppliers to the industry, the CIF  -  a non-political and  a  non-profit organisation  - stated that it was looking at innovative approaches to facilitate a level playing field for an active participation of all companies in the industry. 
Part of the activities involved raising levels of awareness within government about matters of relevance to businesses in the industry. This activity aimed to influence policy and law-making, which directly impacted the industry.  Currently, one of the major concerns remained to be the lack of adherence of companies to Namibian laws – including the collectively agreed minimum wages  - when participating in public tenders. It was also crucial that there was an acute focus on strengthening the capacity within respective authorities to recognise contraventions of and ensuring the observance of laws that affect the industry.
Consulting general manager of the CIF, Bärbel Kirchner emphasised the need for support and stated: “Strength comes in numbers” and through companies’ active participation through membership and dialogue, the CIF further can build on existing efforts to tackle the apparent apathy about foreign involvement as a key obstacle to getting Namibian’s actively engaged in the country’s labour market”.
End 
For more information, contact: 
Bärbel Kirchner, Consulting General Manager CIF, Tel. 061-230028 or at gm@cifnamibia.com
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